X-Sender: bergerr@martin.luther.edu Date: Thu, 13 Apr 2000 10:50:46 -0500

To: johnsonm@central.edu, ehjohnst@iastate.edu

From: Ruth Berger <bergerr@luther.edu>

Subject: Competition expenses Cc: laursenr@martin.luther.edu

To: Iowa MAA secretary/treasurer, and to Iowa Math contest chair. Hello Mark and Elgin,

The Luther Math department spent \$28.71 for the competition, on Xerox costs (mostly) and paper and some labels. Elgin said that the competition fund will cover this. Looking at the newsletter I noticed that no money has left the competition fund, so did Grinnell cover the cost last year? If such a precedent has been set we may follow. Actualy, looking at the competition fund, some money must have gone to the author of this year's problems, so maybe the report is not complete.

See you at the meeting, I have certificates ready to congratulate the top five teams on Saturday. Ruth.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Ruth I. Berger, Assoc. Prof. of Mathematics Luther College, Decorah IA 52101, USA Phone: 319-387 1174, Fax: 319-387 1088